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 Market Drayton Town Council
Minutes of the Community and Governance Committee held on 24 May 2018 at 7.30 pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.

PRESENT: 
Councillors:  J. Beckett, T. Beckett, D. Edmunds, D. Erwin, S. Glover, 
J. Gough. R. Gould (Vice Chair), I. Nellins and R. Smith.
Clerk:

Town Clerk & Project Officer.
1.  
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillor R. Alcroft and Councillor M. Whittle.
2. 
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS


There were no pecuniary interests raised.
3. 
PUBLIC SESSION

No members of the public had expressed an interest to speak at the meeting.
4. 
MINUTES
Councillor Smith proposed, Councillor Glover seconded and it was RESOLVED with 1 abstention:

To agree and adopt the minutes of a meeting of the Community and Governance Committee held on 8th March 2018.
5. 
ROAD SAFETY ISSUES
i) Problems with speeding on Newcastle Road
Councillor Glover said that Councillor Aldcroft has met with the Divisional Survey for Shropshire Council; four possible solutions were identified to help reduce speeding: 
· installation of a permanent speed monitoring system

· installation a speed cameras via the Safer Roads Partnership

· monitoring by the Local Police; no local man power

· closing the existing filter road; may increase accidents

It was also suggested that warning signs could be installed as you leave the A53 advising ‘you are entering a 30 mile and hour zone’

The Town Council are the conduit to feed recommendation to the Safer Road Partnership and to Shropshire Council regarding traffic issues.   

Councillor J Beckett proposed, Councillor I Mellins seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To write to the Road Safety Partnership to progress improvements to reduce speeding on Newcastle Road.
ii) Traffic restrictions around the Grove School and Great Hales Street
Cllr Smith said there have been several near misses on Newcastle Road as result of the amount of traffic in the area at school times, the issues are exacerbated by parents parking badly.
The problems at Great Hales Street is the same.

There are yellow zig zags to stop parking at the entrance to the schools; the zig zags are extended by yellow lines at the Junior School.  The Junior School also put out cones to stop parents parking by the corer.

The clerk said the local police team go to the junior school in a morning and afternoon to try and help with traffic issues.

Councillor T Beckett proposed, Councillor S Glover seconded and it was RESOLVED:
Write to the Local Policing Team asking them to have a presence at the Grove School in a morning and afternoon.

iii) 20mph campaign    
Councillor Glover said that 20mph should only be around schools, hospitals and fire Stations.
The Local Policing Team are not supportive of the campaign as they cannot enforce it.

Councillor M Erwin proposed and Councillor S Glover seconded and it was RESOLVED:
Market Drayton Town Council do not support the 20mph campaign and will follow Shropshire Council’s lead on the issue.

iv) Lockley Wood

The Clerk explained that the resident had been advised to write to the Town Council although Lockley Wood is not in the Market Drayton Area.
Councillor Gough said that there have been several accidents in the area.
Councillor S Glover proposed and Councillor M Erwin seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To write to Shropshire Council informing them of the request, copying in Cheswardine Parish Council.

6. 
POLICE AND CRIME COMMISSINERS SURVEY
The Councillors discussed each question and agreed the Town Council’s response.  The questionnaire was completed on-line and a response submitted (copy attached).

Whilst discussing the questionnaire Councillors agreed that contact with the Local Policing team is poor.

Councillor T Beckett proposed and Councillor S Glover seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To send dates of future Council meetings to the Local Policing Team inviting them to attend.

7. 
REPORTS FROM OUTSIDE BODIES
Councillor Glover said that the Road Safety Group is close to disbanding.

Councillor Glover attended the Market Drayton Community Partnership meeting on the 9th April where the following information was shared:
Arts Festival taking place 26th – 28th October
Summer Fair 23rd June

Dance Festival being organised
Stoke Male Voice Choir Concert being held at Festival Drayton
Craft Fair in hand
Market Drayton Tourism Visitor Group working party has formed.  They have been very productive tidying up around the canal basin and restoring benches between bridges 61 and 64.
The Canal was featured as the starting point for the recent Peaky Pentathlon on BBC Midlands Today; the Town Crier announced the start of the challenge.

Two more Canal side murals are being installed

The CRT are submitting a joint CRT/MDCI application for 10K from the Heritage Lottery

WW1 commemorative work

Student ambassadors from the Grove have been invited to attend MDCP meetings.

Resilient Communities ongoing
Festival of Health; the next event is being planned for 10th October focusing on the dangers of Cyber Crime.
8. 
PROGRESS REPORT ON PROJECTS
The Clerk provided the following update:
Toilets are working well; collecting between £40-£50 per week.

As a result of vandalism the toilets at Newport Road Toilets have been closed for a couple of days, a decision will be taken whether to open them at the weekend for Rock and Bowl.
The Zone building is nearing completion, water has been connected, kitchen installed and the electric meter is being fitted next week.
The meeting concluded at 8.35 p.m.


Chairman     ………………………………………………..

Date 

………………………………………………
